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    Eagle Bend North Homeowners Association
PO Box 1393( Bigfork, MT 59911 ( (406) 837-4536
BOARD OF DIRECTORS’ MEETING

THURSDAY MAY 26TH 
EAGLE BEND CLUBHOUSE – 9 AM

1. Call to order & establish a quorum – Board members present were President, Dennis Yarbrough, Secretary, Stella Rice, Treasurer, Jim Creelman, Marge Hoene, Patti Rice and Terry Hanson.
2. Approval of minutes of prior meeting on April 28, 2005 – Board members reviewed the minutes from the April 28, 2005 Board meeting. A motion was made by Jim Creelman to approve the minutes, Stella Rice seconded the motion, all members were in favor.
3. Treasurer’s Report – Current Balance Sheet – A balance sheet, unpaid bills detail and customer balance summary were distributed for review by the Board.  The checking account has a balance of $2,671.39 before the payment of the May bills.  The savings account has a balance of $33,896.74.  The architectural account has a balance of $27,976.77.  Architectural refunds to be returned upon construction completion total $27,500.00.  Certificate of Deposit #9000974 has a balance of $4,414.55.  Certificate of Deposit #9001005 has a balance of $3,543.96.  Certificate of Deposit #9001006 has a balance of $4,050.23.  Certificate of Deposit #9001063 has a balance of $5,214.15.  Our accounts payable this month are $8,844.87.  Accounts receivable this month are $1,200.00.  Dennis explained that the two Certificates of Deposit 9001005 and 9001006 came up for renewal on May 13th and that the Certificates were not renewed as they were cashed out and put in the checking account as monies toward common area development .  Marge Hoene asked for clarification as to whether or not the architectural account is an actual separate bank account, Jessica explained that it is a separate savings account.  Marge also asked for clarification as to whether the marquee maintenance is a separately budgeted item from the monies budgeted toward common area development.  Dennis answered that yes it is a separately budgeted item. Marge Hoene made a motion to approve the financial statement, Patti Rice seconded the motion, all members were in favor.
4. Architectural Committee Update – the Board reviewed a report submitted by Ed Jasmin.  
a. Lot 62 - Approval was given for construction.

b. Lot – 110 - The committee met with the builder, Tim Calloway and Tom Ask from the Golf Course.  There was to be a review and approval of a design change with the home.  The architect did not have the final design completed for review.  We are awaiting the Form 4 Application for Design Review Change.  

c. Lot 70– approved final review

d. Lot  85- approved final review

e. Lot 30 – the committee reviewed a question as to the set back on the rear of the lot.  Terry Hansen looked at the site and determined that the building foundation and eave were within the 20’ rear setback and the window box that exists outside of the 20’ setback does not apply as it is not part of the foundation or eave line of the building. 

5. Common Area Development Committee Update - Marge Hoene distributed a spreadsheet showing all items that have been completed and those that are scheduled to be done still along with the dollar amount attributed to each item.  
a. Cougar Loop – all of the trees have been installed.  Dick Hammer donated three deciduous trees and the steel edging.  Pete Rice has donated his time to install the edging and plant the trees and Dave Hilde donated his time and materials to stake the trees. Tom Ask has donated all his time toward contouring and preparing the ground and seeding and fertilizing.
b. Whitetail Court – The trees have been installed, Dan Mitchell donated three of the fifteen trees.  Dan Mitchell consulted landscapers in regards to the turf who recommended that we work with the grass that already exists and Tom Ask agreed that with his working on it with fertilizer and weed kill he feels confident that a nice turf end product is easily attainable.  Irrigation is scheduled to be installed next week.

c. County Right of Way – we will be removing the old broken down barbed wire fence and we will then begin grading as finances allow.  The committee estimates that we will be able to complete the section from Chapman Hill Road going south to Bridger Drive.
d. Common Areas Committee Guidelines – Dennis Yarbrough distributed a rough working draft of guidelines as requested by the committee at the last Board meeting.  President, Dennis asked the Board to take this home and review in order to work together on a final draft at the June Board meeting.  Dennis also suggested that following the business portion of the June meeting the Board will take a field trip reviewing all the work that has been accomplished by the Common Areas Committee.  

e. Marge Hoene requested that, upon approval of the Board, the Common Area Development Committee be allowed to officially name the park area on Cougar Loop.  Stella Rice made a motion to that effect, the motion was seconded by Patti Rice, all members were in favor.

6. Assessments – current status & future alternatives– at the last meeting Dave Hilde asked that the Board consider assessments and how we can raise more funds to pay for the common areas development we are now working on.  The DCCR’s allow for a 20% increase in the dues each year.  If we implement this increase it will increase our total dues income by approximately $7,000.00.  The other alternative is to pass a 2/3 vote of the majority for either a special assessment or for a greater than 20% increase in dues in one year.  Jim Creelman asked what we foresee as expenditures to justify a significant increase.  We currently do not have the 2006 common areas expenditures budgeted although we do know we have significant work to accomplish still with the common area development and that as we continue to complete more projects our maintenance budget increases.  The Board discussed the various options.  Marge Hoene suggested asking members for donations to the common area development instead of increasing dues to pay for it.  Jim Creelman stated that he felt Dave Hilde’s request to look at the assessments is warranted as it is a fact that we are currently living with the result of projects not completed by the developer that should have been the responsibility of the developer and not the association. The Board discussed and determined that they intend to increase the annual dues next year by 20% as allowed for in the DCCR’s.  
Jim Creelman made a motion that the Board notify the membership that the Board intends to approve and implement the 20% increase to the dues in 2006 as allowed for in the DCCR’s. The motion was seconded by Patti Rice, all members were in favor.  

Jim Creelman made a motion to ask, at the annual meeting, for a one time special assessment in the amount of $360.00 for Common Area Development to be billed with the annual assessments for 2006. The motion was seconded by Stella Rice, all members were in favor.  Jim and Patti will work on a ballot for the special assessment to include with the annual meeting agenda.  

7. Board Nominations & Process – at the last meeting it was suggested that the two Board members who are up for renewal run again; both Patti and Terry agreed to run again.  One homeowner, Jim Sewell, has come forward and would like to run for the Board.  We now have three candidates for two positions.  Nominations may also be made from the floor at the time of the meeting.
8. Next Board Meeting – June 30, 2005 – Eagle Bend Clubhouse
Annual Homeowners’ Meeting – Sat. July 16, 2005 – Eagle Bend Clubhouse
9.   Adjournment – Stella Rice made a motion to adjourn, Jim Creelman seconded           the motion, all members were in favor.  There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 10:40 AM.  
